Halifax, N.S.
February 1, 1938,

Rt.Hon.Arthur Meighen,
Senate of Canada,
Ottawa.

Dear Mr.Meighen:

I appreciate your sending me the
material regarding the Roosevelt policies.

I have been confined to my home
through illness for some weeks and am only now getting
about again.

I hope to be able to go to Ottawa
before long, and in the meantime may I tell you how
closely we follow everything you do and say, and how
our admiration for you and your great knowledge and
ability grows as the years pass. ’

With kindest personal regards and
cordial good wishes,

s faithfully,

/

.H.Dennis
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